
September, 2010 
 

Our Aims 
PROMOTE canoeing and kayaking as a water sport 

TEACH boating techniques and water safety for river travel 
PRESERVE our remaining wilderness rivers for future generations 

 

 

 
 
 

Tish and David Benton will give a 
presentation detailing their most recent 
South American kayaking adventure. 

 
The Craft Room 

 
Oak Ridge Civic Center 

 
 

Tuesday 
September 21, 2010 

7:30 pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
East Tennessee Whitewater Club 
Post Office Box 5774 
Oak Ridge, TN  37831-5774 



-OFFICERS FOR 2010- 
 

President Ariana Beste 865-228-3819 bestea@ornl.gov  

Vice President Tom Lessick 865-376-2132 thomaslessick@comcast.net  

Secretary Katherine 
Gonzales 

607-341-2931 kgonzo21@hotmail.com 

Treasurer Kary Scarborough 865-483-7525 Fcscarbo@bechtel.com 

Newsletter Derrick Zingg 865-675-4184 zinggds@gmail.com 

Trip Planner Jason Darby 865-803-1899 wepaddle@bellsouth.net 

Membership Bill Wilder 865-483-1542 w_wilder08@comcast.net 

Conservation John Wisinger 865-851-9087 john.wisinger@gmail.com 

Safety David Fox 865-483-5914 oakridgefox@aol.com 

Kayak Clinic Kathy Evans 865-482-0557  evanskl@comcast.net 

Webmaster Woody Austin 865-483-3049 rapidsnow@gmail.com 

 

! ! ! ! Renew Your Club Membership Now ! ! ! ! 
East Tennessee Whitewater Club Membership Renewal for 2010 

Dues are $15 per year for family membership.  Our dues year is the calendar year, Jan 1 to Dec 
31.  Please renew early in the year.   
 
Send the membership form on the back of the newsletter with a check (payable to ETWC) to: 

ETWC      P.O. Box 5774    Oak Ridge, TN 37831-5774 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE – 7TH OF EACH MONTH 
Newsletter Editor:  Derrick Zingg 

Phone:  865-675-4184  Email:zinggds@gmail.com 
Photos in jpeg, gif, or bmp format.   

Reports and Classifieds as a Word or Text File Document. 
Newsletter is available in PDF Format-contact the editor for information. 

Check out our website at http://www.etwcweb.com 

 

River Gauges by Telephone 
 

 (800) 261-5033 – Big South Fork (865) 632-2264 – TVA Lake and Rivers Gauge 
 (800) 899-4435 – Big Pigeon (Knoxville) 
 (800) 232-7238 – Chattooga River (865) 751-2264 - TVA Lake and Rivers Gauge 
 (800) 829-5253 – Green River (Chattanooga) 
 (900) 288-8732 – Tellico and Little River (800) 238-2264 - TVA Lake and Rivers Gauge                           

theSmokies* (Out of Town) 
 
 *NOTE: For this call there is a $2.00 charge that helps support the continued operation of the gauges. 
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Trip Reports 
 
 The August 7 beginner trip had a huge turnout of 28 people: 18 kayaks, 3 tandem canoes, 2 C-1s, and a tandem sit-
 on- top! Several of us met at the Mayfield dairy in Athens for the traditional ice cream treat before the river trip. 
 The price of the cones has gone up but where else can you get three scoops of ice cream for the price of one? We 
 met the rest of the group at the take out before heading up to the top. We split up into two large groups with Billy 
 Bob in C-1 leading Pete Dolan & Cameron Driskill, Joe & Kelly Pyle, and David & Christopher Tate in tandem 
 canoe; and Sherrie Liafsha, Ted Buel, Natasha & Nicole Tate and Mary Misulich in kayaks. Ariana and I led Mike 
 Machen, Craig & Gillian Davis, Alvaro Mayagoitia, Greg Williams, Rick Zingg, Mark Koci, Theresa Joyner, Paul 
 Wolfe, Cody Trigg, and Sandy Floyd in kayaks; Josh Golliher in C-1; and Jessica and Mike Weaver in the tandem 
 sit-on-top. Billy Bob’s group had all the kids with a great match up of 9-year-olds who looked like they were 
 competing to see who worked the hardest in tandem canoes with their dads. I think Natasha and Nicole enjoyed 
 paddling with someone near their own age since Cameron was only a couple of years older. Pete said Cameron also 
 seemed to enjoy being on the river more and worked harder than usual. Their group was running ahead of us but we 
 all met up at lunch for a short time after Thread the Needle at the river right picnic tables. We were a little slow 
 going down the river with 15 boats in our group. We debated splitting up but no one else felt they knew the 
 Hiwassee well enough to lead. Kudos and thank you’s go to Cody and Rick who assisted with almost all our 
 rescues. Cody always seemed to know who would need help and was able to react quickly. Rick had to use his 
 rescue tether for one long rescue and was a big help setting up as safety in several places ahead of time. Josh, who 
 was in his C-1 and favoring a bad shoulder, helped by leading several times in rapids when our large group just 
 naturally broke up into smaller groups. Mark ended up helping Jessica and Mike a lot in their tandem sit-on-top. It 
 really was difficult to maneuver and wore them out. Sandy, who had only been on a lake in a kayak, was a very fast 
 learner and quickly adjusted to paddling in current. A big part of Sandy’s doing ok on the river was Cody’s great 
 job of teaching her and telling her what to do. She even helped Cody with a rescue by grabbing Gillian’s paddle that 
 he threw to her. Good reflexes! Ariana finished up that rescue by giving up her paddle and hand paddling down to 
 where Gillian could join up with her own paddle. Mike, who took the clinic this year, flipped at the Needles and 
 came up with a snappy combat roll. He seemed to take it all in stride but we were excited for him. Gillian and Craig, 
 who also took the clinic this year, were in their own boats courtesy of Jim Lyon who has moved to Colorado and 
 donated his spare boats to the club. Theresa did great even though she had not paddled in almost two years and was 
 in a new kayak (also from Jim). She went from paddling apprehensively to actively looking for the best lines and 
 going for it. Alvaro (also in this year’s clinic), Paul, and Greg all seemed to have no trouble even though none of 
 them had paddled lately. Ariana says she enjoyed the side surfing hole at Stair Steps being empty so we could play 
 (it's always busy during the clinic). Billy Bob’s group spent some extra time swimming and relaxing at Lost Creek 
 where he says Kelly “durned near drowned him”. We weren’t too far behind them at the take out. On the way home, 
 we split up into two groups again, those who wanted to eat in Etowah at Tony’s and those who wanted to eat at the 
 Mexican place. We were all pretty tired puppies but the Hiwassee was a great place to be on a hot summer day.   
 
 Kary Scarborough 
  
2010 – 2011 Winter Roll Practice 
 
 The City of Oak Ridge has new requirements for renting the indoor pool that will affect ETWC’s roll practice.  
 
  1)    All groups that use the pool are required to have a certified lifeguard in the pool area when the pool 
   is in use.  
  2)   If your group does not have a certified lifeguard, the city may be able to provide a lifeguard at an  
   additional cost of $15 per hour.  
  3)  All rental groups will continue to have all participants/parents sign a City of Oak Ridge Hold  
   Harmless Release and turn the release in to the Recreation and Parks Department.  
  4) Liability insurance naming the City of Oak Ridge as an additional insured party may be required.  
   (If we use the city lifeguard, the insurance is provided by the city. If we provide our own lifeguard 
   we have to purchase liability insurance.) 



  Our Friday night pool sessions, 8:30 to 10:00 pm, cost $33.75 ($22.50/hour). In the past we charged $3.00/person 
 and had to average 11 persons per session to cover the pool cost for the year. We have pretty much broken even on 
 the cost for the last few years. If we use the city life guard our cost will be $56.25 per session and we will have to 
 charge $5.00/person based on averaging slightly more than 11 persons per session. We will still need a roll practice 
 host to run the session but they will not have lifeguard responsibilities.  
 
 If we provide our own life guard we will have to find someone who is trained and willing to be at every roll 
 practice. We will also have to purchase insurance. Insurance is available through the American Canoe 
 Association (ACA) or Paddle America Club. ACA Insurance requires attendees be an ACA member or pay an 
 additional $5.00 ($10.00 total/session) to be covered by the insurance. We would have to submit fees, report forms, 
 and waivers to ACA.  Paddle America Club insurance would cost us $225 for a membership which would provide 
 insurance for all our events. In addition to the membership cost, we would have to pay an extra fee of $20 to add the 
 City of Oak Ridge as an additional insured party. It appears that using the city life guard and increasing the charge 
 to $5.00/ person is the simplest solution for continued ETWC roll practice at the indoor pool.  
 
 Kary Scarborough 

 
Obed Land Purchase 

 
A letter from Warren Devine 
 
Do you read the TCWP Newsletter (see then attached letter from TCWP President Jimmy Groton)?  They recently 
were able to buy a 19-acre inholding on Clear Creek for eventual donation to the Park (The Park was unable to buy 
it fast enough to keep it from developers).  Now TCWP needs to replenish the account they used for the purchase 
($40,000) in order to be able to do this again. 
 
A number of years ago ETWC voted to contribute $1,000 toward the purchase of an inholding at Nemo.  That 
turned out to be unnecessary.  I assume we still have the money. 
 
I would like to suggest ETWC "re-program" this contribution to the TCWP "Obed Land Purchase Fund."  I further 
suggest we do so in the memory of Patrick Martin.  I can't think of anything he would like his name attached to 
better than this. 
 
If we are feeling particularly flush, we could add to this amount in the names of three other Obed/Clear Creek 
lovers--Jim Stevenson, Ron Cook, and Bob Williams.  Ron used to say "Land is the most valuable thing--they aren't 
making any more of it!" 
 
Warren Devine  
 

Upcoming Meeting Agenda 
 

1) Tish and David Benton will give a presentation detailing their latest kayaking adventure in South America. 
 
2) A decision needs to be made regarding the cost of the upcoming indoor roll practice. 
 
3) A decision regarding the allocation of funds for the Obed Land Purchase.  

 
 
  
 

 
 

 



 
EAST TENNESSEE WHITEWATER CLUB 

MEMBERSHIP & RENEWAL FORM 
Dues: $15.00 Yearly Family Membership (January 1 renewal date) 

Send to: East Tennessee Whitewater Club, P.O. Box 5774, Oak Ridge, TN 37831-5774 

Name(s) _________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Address _________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 _________________________________________________________ Zip _____________________________ 

Phone:  (H) _____________________ (W) ______________________ Email _________________________________ 

I would like to receive my newsletter by email.  (circle)         Yes         No 

Membership Status?   (circle)  New           Renewal 

What boats do you paddle?  (circle) Kayak        C-1        C-2        Solo Canoe        Tandem Canoe        Other 

What is your paddling ability?  (circle) Beginner Intermediate  Advanced Expert 
   Class I-II Class III  Class IV Class V 

RELEASE AND WAIVER OF LIABILITY 

 
I, _________________________________________________________, desiring to join my fellow paddlers in the East 
Tennessee Whitewater Club (ETWC), do hereby declare that I fully understand and accept the following facts of life on the 
river: 

1. Canoeing, kayaking, or rafting, particularly on whitewater rivers, exposes the participants to various safety hazards, 
including but not limited to, water hazards (boulders, undercut rocks, trees, strainers, water formations such as water falls, 
holes, keepers, hydraulics, and other obstacles), swimming in turbulent water, using paddling equipment, accidents or illness in 
remote places without medical facilities, and travel in a vehicle not driven by me. 

2. No one but I am responsible for my safety when I choose to paddle a particular river or a particular rapid. 

3. I further understand that I have no legal duty to assist others, nor does anyone else have a legal duty to render such assistance 
to me.  I certify that I am in good physical condition, that I can swim, and that I have no physical defects or injuries that would 
prevent me from participating in this activity.  I fully understand and agree that, when I participate in canoeing, kayaking, or 
rafting, there is always the possibility of unknown, uncontrollable dangers and accidental or other physical injury and death.  I 
know I can be killed, and I willingly assume the risks referred to in Paragraph 1 and elsewhere in this release. 

Therefore, in consideration for granting me the right to join and participate in ETWC activities, and intending to be legally 
bound, I hereby release, waive and discharge my right to sue ETWC, its trip coordinators, instructors, leaders, officers, 
directors, representatives, agents, employees, and affiliates, and also any landowner or governmental unit which may allow 
ETWC to use its property, for any and all loss or damage on account of injury to my person or property or on account of my 
death, which may occur during, in preparation for, or in transit to or from an ETWC activity. 

I further understand that ETWC carries no insurance for the protection of participants in whitewater activities, and any 
insurance coverage existing with respect to ETWC shall not alter the terms of this waiver nor impose any liability on ETWC. 

This waiver applies only to acts or omissions of ordinary negligence and to any deliberate act intended to promote my safety or 
well being. 

This waiver is signed by me in the interest of permitting ETWC to exist and to serve the paddling community, and to enable me 
and my fellow paddlers to feel free to donate their services to improving the sport and to help in training those less skilled in the 
sport without fear of liability. 

I HAVE CAREFULLY READ THIS RELEASE AND FULLY UNDERSTAND ITS CONTENTS.  I AM AWARE THAT 
THIS IS A RELEASE OF LIABILITY AND I SIGN IT OF MY OWN FREE WILL. 

 

Signature: _______________________________________________________         Date: ________________________ 

 

Signature: _______________________________________________________         Date: ________________________   

    (Parent or guardian if participant is under 18 years of age) 



 
Dear TCWP Friend: 
 
Help TCWP save Obed land from sale to developers!  
 
Many of us have had the good fortune to visit the Obed Wild and Scenic River (OWSR) to canoe, 
kayak, hike, swim, fish, picnic, or just enjoy the spectacular scenery.  You may have assumed that 
those magnificent bluffs that make up the river gorges were protected from development by the 
National Park Service. 
 
Unfortunately, that is not the case.  Roughly 20% of the land within the authorized Park boundary is still 
in private hands, with the pristine viewshed unprotected.  In the past few years, several land sales 
have threatened to spoil this viewshed.  
 
The Park Service doesn’t typically have ready access to funds when opportunities arise to purchase 
authorized land from willing sellers.  Because timing for such acquisitions is often critical, Tennessee 
Citizens for Wilderness Planning (TCWP) has established funds so that we may act quickly to purchase 
land within the Park boundary when it comes up for sale.  
 
When the Park Service was unable to respond in time, TCWP recently purchased 18+ Obed acres 
that contain a 70-foot waterfall on a tributary to Clear Creek.  We will hold and protect this land until 
the Park Service can acquire the funds and complete all the administrative steps needed to 
reimburse TCWP and take title of the land.  
 
Meanwhile, TCWP is asking for your help to replenish our funds so that we will be ready for the next 
opportunity to protect another parcel of this incredible resource!  Please join us in our efforts to 
preserve this unique wild treasure. 
 
Protecting the Obed was the main objective behind TCWP’s formation, and it has remained a major 
goal for us for more than 40 years.  Even if you have not been privileged to enjoy the pristine 
viewshed of this unique wild and scenic river -- whether from the bluffs, trails, or on the river – we hope 
you have come to realize that this is an unparalleled treasure that must be preserved.  Your 
contribution to the TCWP OWSR land fund is a gift to all its visitors now and for generations to come.  
TCWP plans to use your dollars over and over as we acquire land then transfer it to the Park Service.  
Our immediate goal is to raise $40,000 by December of this year. Please send your contribution 
today, since another Obed tract may go on the market at any time!  
 
Please direct your check payable to TCWP -- with notation “Obed Fund”-- to our treasurer:  Charlie 
Klabunde, TCWP Treasurer, 219 E. Vanderbilt Dr., Oak Ridge, TN 37830.  Naturally, it will be entirely IRS 
tax deductible, and greatly appreciated. 
 
Thank you, 
 

 
 
Jimmy Groton      Sandra K. Goss 
President       Executive Director 

July 19, 2010 

 
 



Count me in!  I will help save the beautiful and unique Obed 
River Gorge from unsightly development.  Here’s my check. 
   
Name____________________________________________ 
Address__________________________________________ 
City, State, Zip_____________________________________ 
Phone__________________e‐mail_____________________ 
 
Office Use Only‐‐Received: 
 
Date_____________Amount____________________ Check #________________Receipt________________ 
 

Complete form above and mail with check payable to TCWP to:  
Charlie Klabunde 
TCWP Treasurer 
219 E. Vanderbilt Dr. 
Oak Ridge, TN  37830 



ETWC Membership Directory

Member(s) Name Address Home Phone Work  Phone Boat

Gordon Abney 833-42 Lovell Road
Knoxville TN 37932

(865)966-3583 K1 (4) 

Paul Akers & Barbara Reeve 124 Maple Lane
Oak Ridge TN 37830

(865)483-3876 K1(4) OC2(3) 
Inflatable

DC Alatorre 11135 Benton St.
Broomfield CO 80020

K1 (1-2)

John Andriulli 502 Oran Zirkle Road
Kingston TN 37763

(865)376-3415 K1(4)

Mark Barchie 231 Hidden Harbour Dr
Mt. Juliet TN 37122

(615)758-0647 K1 (1-2)

Kirk Beckendorf 100 E. Magnolia Lane
Oak Ridge TN 37830

(830)456-4643 OC2 (3)

Ariana Beste 111 Morgan Rd
Oak Ridge TN 37830

(865)228-3819 (865)241-3160 K1 (3)

Tim Boyce 330 Owl Drive
Lebanon TN 37087

(205)937-6831 (205)937-6831 K1 (3)

Denzil Britt 282 Hood Drive
Kingston TN 37763

(865)376-3732 K1 (3-4)

Jason 5928 Rolling Ridge Dr
Knoxville TN 37921

Mike & Sharon Burger 182 Allison Dr.
Harriman TN 37748

(865)235-2530 K1 (1-2)

Florencia Calaza 103 Edinboro Ln Apt #A-30
Oak Ridge TN 37830

(865)283-1778 (865)574-7099 K1 (1-2)

Sean Camp 9103 Jenny Cook Lane
Knoxville TN 37923

(937)554-9124 K1 (4-5)

Scott Carpenter P.O. Box 191
Knoxville TN 37901

(865)556-5252 K1 (2)

Terri Childs 8636 Denmark St.
Knoxville TN 37931

(865)691-7817 (865)560-7001 K1 (3)

Angela & Tommy Clapp CNC 71927, 2130 Branner Ave
Jefferson City TN 37760

(865)755-6663 K1 and OC2 (3)

Jack Crawford 3313 Bluebell Lane
Knoxville TN 37931

(865)363-4500 K1(1-2)

Jason,Zach & Eli Darby
Oak Ridge TN 37830

Zack K1 (3-4); Eli K1 
(3-4); Jason K1 (3-4)

Craig & Gillian Davis 7240 Evanel Way
Powell TN 37849

(865)859-9826 K1(1-2)
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Member(s) Name Address Home Phone Work  Phone Boat

Warren,Carol, & Charlie Devine 258 Iroquois Road
Oak Ridge TN 37830

(865)483-7894 K1-W(3-4)Cr(2-3) 
Ch(4),C1-Ca(4)

Frederick Harrison Dreves 1305 Crestridge Court
Nashville TN 37221

(615)349-7300 K1(1-2)

Chuck & Lola Estes 114 Baypath Drive
Oak Ridge TN 37830

(865)482-7374 (865)435-3164 K1(5)

Boyd, Kathy, Ben, Boyd IV, & 
Andrew Evans

949 W Outer Drive
Oak Ridge TN 37830

(865)482-0557 (865)574-8686(K) 
W)574-9418(B)

K1 (4)

Rob, Alicia, & Robbie Farmer 1108 Twin Hill Lane
Knoxville TN 37932

(865)789-9371-Rob; 
9372-A&Robbie

789-9371-Rob; 588-
8838 ex 231 - A; 288-
0442-Robbie

K1(1-2)

Richie Farr 133 Old Clover Hill Road
Maryville TN 37803

(865)556-7973 K1(1-2)

David Fox 111 West Lincoln Drive
Oak Ridge TN 37830

(865)483-5914 K1 (4),  OC (3)

Daniel Freeman 2348 Robinson Rd
Knoxville TN 37923

(865)974-0614 K1,C1 (3)

Joshua Golliher 111 Morgan Rd.
Oak Ridge TN 37830

(865)223-3833 K1 (3)

Katherine Gonzales 620 Rainforest Drive, Apt A
Knoxville TN 37923

(607)341-2931 K1 (3)

Mary Ann Grell 1617 Jagger Drive
Louisville TN 37777

(865)207-6250 (865)251-1511 x 715 K1 (3-4)

Jimmy Groton 87 Outer Drive
Oak Ridge TN 37830

(865)483-5799 K1 (2-3)

Teresa Gryder 3716 SE 14th Ave
Portland OR 97202

(928)707-0158 K1 (5) OC1,C1, 
OC2,C2 (3)

Charlotte Hathaway P.O. Box 363, 2375 Hebbertsbur
Crab Orchard TN 37723

(931)210-7475 K1 (3)

Mark, Gay, Erin Henegar 621 Binfield Rd
Maryville TN 37801

(865)983-3602 W)974-3425 W)974-
3694

K1 (3)

David & Angelique Hickman 5803 Bouquet Lane
Knoxville TN 37924

(865)209-2522 K1(3)

Geoffrey Hudik 1231 Harbin Ridge Lane
Knoxville TN 37904

(865)209-3037  985-7131 K1 (3.5)

Randy Humble 2212 Woodmere Rd
Knoxville TN 37920

(865)577-4424 (865)525-0321 K1 (4)

Jimmy, Julie, & Shelby Jones 549 Glades Road
Sunbright TN 37872

(423)965-2451 (865)679-2041 Funyak (1-2)

Theresa Joyner & Mark Koci 144 Kentucky Ave
Oak Ridge TN 37830

(865)483-3747 T) 481-2345;  M) 
599-0453

K1 (1-2)
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Member(s) Name Address Home Phone Work  Phone Boat

Cindy Kendrick 7317 Dunsten Drive
Knoxville TN 37931

(865)386-6382; cell) 
705-1804

(865)241-6584 K1 (2)

Bill Key & Laurel O'Connor 3828 New Section Road
Middle River MD 21220

(865)966-8428 (865)576-0278 K1(4) C1 & OC1 (2-3)

Ken Klipple 304 Boundary Lane
Knoxville TN 37934

(865)777-8677 (865)207-4904 K1, C1, OC1 (3) and 
Tandem

Daniel, Tim, & Adam LaClair 113 Clemson Drive
Oak Ridge TN 37830

(865)685-0578 (865)946-1305 K1(1-2)

Lisa Lemza 1602 Arapaho Drive
Soddy Daisy TN 37379

(432)332-1780 OC1(3)

Bill Lewis 425 Sugarwood Dr
Knoxville TN 37934

(865)777-5276 (865)246-1135 K1 (3)

Mike Machen 3864 Melissa Lane
Maryville TN 37801

(865)983-9172 (865)254-1636 K1(1-2)

Mike Marksberry & Tara 
Scarborough

8770 Simpson Ct
Mason OH 45040

(513)398-1607 K1(1-2)

Alvaro Vazquez Mayagoitia 103 Edinboro Lane A31
Oak Ridge TN 37830

(865)963-8821 K1(1-2)

David McConnell, Jr. 801 Hinkle Estates Dr.
Seymour TN 37865

207-9607 (423)625-2867 K1 (3)

Johnny McKinney 2177 S. Old Mail Road
Crossville TN 38555

(931)510-6945 (931)787-5843 K1(1-2)

Chris Nelson 3400 Tres Bien Lane
Knoxville TN 37920

(865)386-8676 K1(3)

Mark Newton 200 Elmhurst Dr.  Apt. 121
Oak Ridge TN 37830

(859)319-4393 K1 (2)

Maxim Nikiforov 790 N. Cedar Bluff Road
Knoxville TN 37923

(267)231-5776 K1(1-2)

Kimo Oberlah 4240 Ritchey Road
Loudon TN 37774

(865)458-6859 (419)366-1377 K1 (1-2)

Pat Presley 107 Cedar Road
Clinton TN 37716

(865)435-5662 (865)481-6931 K1 (1-2)

Tom Pritchard 108 Deerhaven Court
Harriman TN 37748

(865)882-2383 (865)882-2252 K1 (4)

Joe,Adrienne,Kellie,Anna, & 
Mary Pyle

520 Granville Conner Rd
Powell TN 37849

(865)680-7837 (865)947-8783 K1,C1,Conoe,Touring 
Kayak (2-3)

Judy Ranelli 3337 Sunniroc Rd
Irondale AL 35210

(205)222-1561 (205)271-2900 K1(3)

Kelly Redmon 8400 Hwy 99
Rockvale TN 37153

(615)476-1199 (865)459-2854 K1 (3)
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Member(s) Name Address Home Phone Work  Phone Boat

Ryan Rife 113 Pleasant View Dr.
Oliver Springs TN 37840

(865)356-9742 K1, OC2 (3)

Dwayne & Abby Roach 6535 Huffs Ferry  Road
Loudon TN 37774

(865)806-8687 (865)241-4301 K1(1-2)

Francis Ruppel 940 Kevin Rd
Knoxville TN 37923

(865)694-3118 (865)560-1358 K1 (3)

Bill & Kary Scarborough 102 Morgan Road
Oak Ridge TN 37830

(865)483-7525 K) (865)220-2418 K1(3) C1(4) OC1(4) 
OC2(3)

Justin, Ryan, & Bob Seyer 952 Pintail Drive
Knoxville TN 37934

(865)675-3694 (865)470-4090 K1 (4)

Greg Shipley 1201 Fox Ridge Drive
Powell TN 37849

(856)919-7305 K1 (3)

David Sims 2108 West Adair Dr. Apt 1
Knoxville TN 37918

(865)687-8058  K1 (4)

Mitchell Stocky VU Station B0578
Nashville TN 37235

(228)265-3157 K1(1-2)

Sam Suffern 126 Everest Circle
Oak Ridge TN 37830

(865)483-4800 
Cell)(865)850-8321

Sam K1 (4-5)

David Tate & Mary Misulich P.O. Box 256
Walland TN 37886

(865)448-2223 K1 (2), OC1 & OC2 
(4), Other

Marty Vaughn P.O. Box 156
Barbourville KY 40906

(606)546-2777 (606)599-4182 K1 (3)

Robert, Alex, & Paris Wade 2117 Ludwick Dr.
Maryville TN 37803

(865)681-8733 (865)560-3364 K1(1-2)

Tris West 1125 Burning Tree Lane
Knoxville TN 37923

(865)670-6647 Cell) 
850-7286

(865)574-7322 K1 (4)

Brian Wiseman 3921 Kenilworth Drive
Knoxville TN 37919

865-525-8139 (865)521-6174 K1(1-2)

Jay and Marlo Wright 957 West Ave, Suite 102
Crossville TN 38555

(931)265-9503 (931)484-5439 K1 (3)

Jarod Younker 2706 Silicon Valley Way
Knoxville TN 37931

(814)880-5784 K1(1-2)

Rick, Pat, & Whitney Zingg 701 Lago Circle
Knoxville TN 37922

(865)675-4184 (865)576-8866;  W-
Pat) 382-3295

Whitney K1 (1-2); 
Rick K1 (4); Pat K1 (1-
2)
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